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Official Groundbreaking for the
PBCE Community Park

On May 30" residents from PBCE came together to celebrate the recent Palm Beach
County Commission approval of our site plan for the PBCE community park, which will
be officially named the Margaret Berman Memorial Park. At this event residents came to
view the approved site plan for the park, have food and get excited about all the possi-
bilities that lay before us for this park. Kids had fun playing games, eating snow cones
and cotton candy and painting ceramic tiles that will be placed at the park. Our next big
hurdle is to obtain and plant over 65 Florida native canopy trees for the re-
quired perimeter buffer and park site. Residents who attended the event were given the
opportunity to purchase large paper leaves to signify the adoption of a tree for the
park. The leaves were then placed on a large wooden tree made by the Webster family.
The tree looked awesome and will be at all future fundraisers. Residents that purchased
these leaves will be honored with a plaque that will be placed for years to come in front
of a tree at the park site that they made possible. We would like to thank our fist tree
donors, Kirk Napoletano, Janey & Peter Henriksen, Julie Timm, Nancy Donaldson, Kim-
berly Kasper, David & Rachel Demay, Kevin Baker and George & Mary.

Also at this event was the official groundbreaking with shovels. This ceremony included
many of the people whom have been responsible for getting the park to this point. The
fundraising committee, the park committee, the Berman family and the children that were
present, all raised shovels to signify the beginning of the next journey in making this park

iNeighborhood Children

evin Baker, Chris Reinhardt, Sheri Murray, Bob Berman

:Kevin Baker, Debbie Gavin, Bill Meyers,
Sarah Applegate

Officers and Committee Members

Officers:
President - Chris Reinhardt 762-1281
1st Vice President - Kevin Baker 748-3376
2nd Vice President - Sheri Murray 601-1647
Treasure - Lynn Horne 972-4029
Secretary - Sheri Murray 601-1647

Committees:
COP Patrol & Disaster Assistance- Bill Bolds 626-7638

Entrance - Kirk Humphreys 748-4595
Beautification - Valerie Rozzo 743-3290
Car Shows - Scott Rice 723-5552
Helping Hands — Pam Malone 743-9912
Newsletter Editor/Advert. — Sheri Murray 601-1647
Welcoming - Arie Strobel 748-6784
Sidewalks — Mike Danchuk 626-2530
Mom's Club - Sara Nakashian 748-7744
Disaster Response Team - Bill Bolds 626-7638
Parks/Playground - Sarah Applegate 741-1140
Sheri Murray 601-1647
Chris Reinhardt 762-1281
Tim Brown 676-5527
Bob Berman 627-1118

Information:
Equestrian - Beverly Bean 575-4411

bbeaninc@bellsouth.net

RV/Camping Club — Connie McCormick ~ 744-2938
SIRWCD - www.sirwed.org 747-0550

Landowners Association - www.myPBCE.org
Park - www twistypinesplayground.org

Neighborhood Watch Information

As you may have read in the minutes from the last
Landowner's meeting, we have had an increase in
auto and residential burglaries in the last few
months. PBSO informed us at the last landowners
meeting that they are stepping up their presence and
patrols in the neighborhood and especially at night
with undercover officers in unmarked vehicles and
on bikes to watch out for any suspicious activity.

We have asked that the PBSO crime prevention
officer attend our next meeting in July to help resi-
dents set up a neighborhood crime watch pro-
gram. We need residents to come to the
July 21st meeting to volunteer to be a part of this new
program. This program will not require much time on
your part, but will make a huge impact on the crime
level in our neighborhood. We need a certain num-
ber of participants to make this work. So please if
you or your neighbors are interested please attend
this meeting.




Message from the President

There are two very important issues that were brought up

at the last Donald Ross Landowners Meeting. One was

A the issue of loose dogs in the neighborhcod and the other
is the increase in home and vehicle break-ins.

A few weeks ago one resident was bitten by a loose dog. Animal Control was
called. Residents have said this issue has been getting worse. | have been
charged numerous times while walking my own dog on a leash. Dogs close to
the house have come charging down into the road to confront us. One dog
seemed friendly at first and then attacked my dog. Luckily, | had an umbrella with
me and | managed to get them apart quickly without getting bit myself. It's your
responsibility as a pet owner to keep your dogs on your property. Even if your
dog is hit by a car and killed, you are responsible for the damages to the car or
driver. What if the car swerves to miss the dog and gets into an accident? You
would be liable for any damage or injuries your dog causes. Liability should be a
main concem in these hard economic times.

At the last Landowners meeting Lieutenant David Kronsperger from the Palm
Beach County Sheriff's office spoke about the break-ins. He said the best de-
fense against vehicle break-ins is simply locking your cars. In the last four
months there have been 12 car burglaries. Out of those 12, 11 were unlocked.
The car where they actually did break the window to get in, it's presumed there
was something so enticing left in plain sight, that they went the extra step fo
break the window to get in. Most of the residential burglaries have been
unlocked sheds or garages, although there have been a few home burglaries.

A resident spoke up at the last meeting and told how his home had been burglar-
ized. They broke in through the back door and went straight to the master bed-
room. During the robbery the crooks managed to lock the homeowner’s dog in
the garage. The dog was not physically harmed but the homeowner said the dog
has been severely traumatized and is just not the same. The homeowners said
his entire family has been shaken. Lt. Kronsperger said the master bedroom is
the number one place robbers go to. They know to look under the bed and mat-
tress. They look through undergarment draws. They look through closets. They
know this is where most people hide their jewelry, cameras and video cameras,
guns and other weapons.

Twelve years ago our home in Jupiter Farms was robbed. They did the exact
same thing. They came in through a kitchen pass through window on the back
porch. They went straight for the bedrooms. Not only did they take my jewelry
box, computer, my husband's dive knife and many other things, they also flipped
the mattress over to see what was undemneath and they took the comforter. |
couldn’t understand why they would take the comforter, but the sheriff who was
investigating said they used it to wrap everything up and haul it out.

Lt. Kronsperger said the PBSO has increased their patrols. They are using un-
marked cars, bicycles and the other day | saw a Mounted Unit. He said if you are
out late at night, no matter what age, you will be stopped and questioned. In the
past few weeks they have made one arrest. There is currently an ongoing inves-
tigation.

But the Sheriffs’ office can't be here all the time or everywhere in the neighbor-
heod. It's up to us to take charge and get involved in our own security.

At the July 21¢t Landowners meeting Lt. Kronsperger will be back and he is
bringing representatives from the Neighborhood Crime Watch Program. We
have tried in the past to get a Neighborhood Watch Program going in the com-
munity but not enough people have taken an interest. We are hoping more peo-
ple are now realizing that it's time to take a stand and keep our neighborhood
safe.

PBSO Mounted Unit also has the "Mounted COP" program, which is a crime
watch group of volunteer citizens utilizing their own horses to patrol their commu-
nities. This could also be a way for our equestrian community to get involved and
help maintain our neighborhoods security.

If you are interested in how the Neighborhood Watch program or the Mounted
COP programs work come to the July 21st meeting to get more information.

Chris Reinkardt, President

Guy DiVosta's
TRENDEX HOME CORP.
Continuing his family’s tradition of excellence.
CUSTOM SUPERIOR QUALITY
NEW HOMES - ADDITIONS
561-575-HOME (4663)
BUILDING CERTIFIED GREEN HOMES

Park Info

At the April 23w 2009 PBC Board of County Commissioners’ meet-
ing we were approved to change the zoning of the park site from AR
(Agricultural-Residential) to PO (Public Ownership) and the site plan
was approved. October 20t is the deadline for the land to be
deeded over to SIRWCD. The land is now zoned PO which will not
allow any permits to be pulled until the land is officially deeded over
to SIRWCD. We still have an active permit to clear, so we can clear
the footprints of the parking area, courts and pavilion. During the
next few months we need to continue raising money for the clearing,
debris removal, some extra fill and plants for the required perimeter
buffer and the parking area. We hope to have the land deeded over
to SIRWCD in September and at that time SIRWCD can begin pull-
ing permits for the parking lot and fence. SIRWCD has agreed to
maintain the park, but they do not have any money to put into mak-
ing the park, so the funding will come from donations made to Twisty
Pines Playground Foundation to complete the improvements on the
land. The official Park Groundbreaking Ceremony on May 30t was
a fun event, with lots of games for the kids, food and drinks. We
would like to thank all the volunteers who helped with the event and
Hardy's Parties for the loan of the snow cone and cotton candy ma-
chines. Things are really starting to roll now, but, to make this park
happen we still need more support from the neighbors of PBCE. We
need volunteers to help on the park and playground committees.
Please check the website www.twistypinesplayground.org to see
what volunteer positions are available or call Sheri for information on
how to help. We also need materials donated, such as plants and
material for the playground as well the other park components. We
have been receiving money from the neighbors and would like to
thank everyone for their support and request that more people show
their support through monetary donations so we can make
this park happen soon. The next fundraiser will be an Around the
World Celebration which will be a charter bus tour that takes you to 4
homes in PBCE. Each home will have themed food and drinks and
the bus will have games and fun activities as we go from home to
home. The bus will pick residents up and drop them off at desig-
nated bus stops. We have a very limited amount of tickets for this
event so please call Sheri Murray at 601-1647 for tickets.




"Nicole's Law"
mandates helmets for young equestrian riders

Beginning on October 1, 2009, all equestrians
younger than 16 must wear helmets on public roads
and trails. The law is named after Nicole Homstein, a
12-year-old Acreage resident who lost her life in the
summer of 2006 when her horse stumbled and she hit
her head.

Not long after losing his daughter, Gary Homstein
made a mission of traveling to Tallahassee and push-
ing for the law in order to prevent other young riders
from meeting a similar fate. He said he wants to see
similar legislation passed on a federal level.

Gov. Charlie Crist signed "Nicole's Law" June 9% as he sat several
dozen yards from an equestrian ring at Hamlin Park in The Acreage. The
governor said he had been a rider himself and that his sister had once
fallen from a horse and been hurt.

The state legislators who sponsored the law flanked Crist, while the
Homnstein family and elected officials from the equestrian communities of
Loxahatchee Groves and Wellington looked on.

"My hope is that this gives parents the tools to educate their children on
safety," said state Rep. Joseph Abruzzo. "Then the children can take
that knowledge with them their entire lives.

The law calls for children under the age of 16 to wear helmets on public
roads and trails. It takes effect on Oct. 1

Gary Poland Chuck George

P.T.L. LAWN MAINTENANCE

“Quality is our Service-
Lawns are our Business”
Palm Beach Country Estates Resident

561-747-6239 FREE ESTIMATES

Around the World Celebration

Saturday, July 18th 5pm to 10 pm

A charter bus will pick you up from a designated
neighborhood bus stop and drive you to four neighbor
homes. Each home will have a culinary theme, and
our hosts will serve delicious appetizers and cocktails
to match that theme. The bus will take you from one
home to the next and drop you back off at your bus
stop at the end of the evening. The bus will include
drinks and games with prizes and other
entertainment as well.

$50 per person
Seats are limited, so get your tickets early!
Call Sheri at 601-1647 to reserve your space on the bus

Living Oakis Wincstvies Chunch of God

14156 64th Drive North
Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418

Pastor Larry Richardson
561- 627-9288

Vacation Bible School
"Come Ride the Waves of God's Love"
July 13-17 6:30-8:00PM
Children 4-11 Free Admission
Registration on Monday, 7/13 starting at 6:10PM
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Peter Muirhead

Juno Beach Tire and Auto Center

13841 U.S. Highway One, Juno Bch, FL 33408 Goonﬁﬂ n
(561) 624-2211 Fax: (561) 624-4669 PBCE RESIDENT SINCE 97

Email: junotire@bellsouth.net ASK ABOUT THE PBCE DISCOUNT

Cathy Lee West
Exclusive Agent
The West Agency, Inc.

@ Alistate Insurance Company
‘ g 5602 PGA Boulevard

Suite 105 B
g‘&&%@e Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418
You're in good hands. Phone 561-622-5200

Fax 561-622-5669
24-Hour CathyleeWest@alistate.com

Customer Service Auto, Home, Business, Life

We insure ATV’s, Golf Carts & Dirt Bikes

Mobile Lawn Mower Repair
You break ‘em We fix ‘em

All Brands

22 years Iocal experience

Repaired at your location




Min. Cont.  activity as well as late night enforcement. He stated that people of
all ages will be stopped for suspicious activity and please make sure your teen-
agers are home and accounted for at night. If they are out in the middle of the
night they will be stopped by PBSO officers. He stated if your teenager is com-
ing home with items that you have not purchased for them please investigate
this, often kids are trading stolen items with their friends, so please report any-
thing that you find suspicious. A resident asked the lieutenant if an email blast
could be sent out to residents after a report of a burglary has been made. He
said the PBSO is not set up to send out mass emails but they do send out mass
phone messages if there is a problem. He said he would look into that. When
the association finds out about a problem we can send out a mass email. Please
provide the association with an email address so that you can be informed when
burglaries are occurring so that you can look out for your neighbors. Residents
requested information about the neighborhood crime watch program and he
stated that they are a great deterrent against crime and stated he will bring the
crime prevention officer to our next meeting in July to help residents set up a
neighborhood crime watch. A resident was present at the meeting and shared
the story of his recent home burglary and wanted to inform residents that the
thieves entered through the back of his home and used a tool to break through
his dead-bolt to enter his home and toeok many items including his computer and
his wife's purse. He also stated that his dog showed no physical signs of abuse
but was severely emotionally traumatized by the burglary and the whole family is
very shaken by this break in. He would like residents to start to really watch out
for one another and their properties. Meeting Attendance - Attendance of
landowner's meetings has been low recently and we would like to see more
people attend and this was discussed with our faithful attendees at this meeting.
If you have suggestions regarding how to increase attendance please let us
know through our website under the contact us heading and you can email the
board members. Old Business: Water Hookup Financing - the deadline for
financing of your water hookup charges to the town of Jupiter through SIRWCD
is June 1st 2009. Yahoo email group - this is a way for the association to get
important information out to residents in-between newsletters. Please join the
Palm Beach Country Estates Yahoo Group to receive important email notices:
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/PBCE. You will need to establish a Yahoo user
name and password, but Yahoo allows you to route the few emails we send
directly to any email address you choose. Parkiplayground update- Chris
reported that at the April 234 2009 PBC Board of County Commissioners’
meeting we were approved to change the zoning of the park site from AR
(Agricultural-Residential) o PO (Public Ownership) and the site plan was ap-
proved. October 20% is the deadline for the land to be deeded over to
SIRWCD. The land is now zoned PO which will not allow any permits to be
pulled until the land is officially deeded over to SIRWCD, we still have an active
permit to clear, so we can clear the footprints of the parking area, courts and
pavilion. During the next few months we will continue to need to raise money for
the clearing, debris removal, some extra fill and plants for the required perimeter
buffer and the parking area. We hope to have the land deeded over to SIRWCD
in September and that time SIRWCD can begin pulling permits for the parking
lot and fence. SIRWCD has agreed to maintain the park, but they do not have
any money to put into making the park, so the funding will come from donations
made to Twisty Pines Playground Foundation to complete the improvements on
the land. Sheri stated that there will be an official Park groundbreaking cere-
mony on May 30t from 11-2 with lots of games for the kids and food and
drinks. Sheri also stated that we still need more support from the neighbors of
PBCE to be able to make this Please check the web-
site www.twistypinesplayground.org to see what volunteer positions are avail-
able or call Sheri for information on how to help. We also need materials do-
nated, such as plants and material for the playground as well the other park
components. We have been receiving money from the neighbors and would like
to thank everyone for their support and request that more people show their
support through monetary donations so we can make this happen soon. The
next fundraiser will be an Around the World Home Tour which will be a charter
bus tour that takes you to 4 homes in PBCE. Each home will have themed food
and drinks and the bus will have games and fun activities as we go from home
to home. The bus will pick residents up and drop them off at designated bus
stops, please call Sheri Murray at 601-1647 for tickets. Sidewalks-
Chris reported that she spoke with the PBC roads department and they stated
that the DOT has pulled a permit for the missing link of sidewalk east of
64t over the turnpike along Donald Ross Rd, yet the time of the construction of

that sidewalk is unknown at this time. Garbage-Chris stated that at the last
meeting there were quite a few questions regarding yard vegetation removal.
Per SWA residential yard waste (vegetation) is 1 time per week (Tuesday)
and it is to only include debris from routine residential yard maintenance. It
should not include debris generated from land clearing or tree removal. Yard
waste is collected manually by a different truck than the garbage trucks and
is limited to 6 cubic yards per week, which is the equivalent of 3 standard
refrigerators; this information has been confirmed with the SWA. Yard waste
is picked up by the employee by hand, not a clam truck. He is only required
to pick up branches and palm fronds. Anything smaller like coconuts, pine
cones, pine bark and small branches must be containerized or bagged and
no more than 50 pounds. If you feel that they are not adequately removing
your yard waste please call the SWA to inform them. Chris also asked resi-
dents not to put their frash in front of the canals, which are
SIRWCD easements or vacant lots. SWA is not responsible for picking up
trash unless it is in front of your home. New business: No new members
were present. New business was addressed by residents regarding stray
dogs as well as nuisance dogs who have been charging residents who are
out running or walking in the neighborhood. Please keep your dogs either on
a leash or confined to your yard as residents are beginning to call animal
control to have this issue addressed. One resident has already been bitten
by a stray dog. Alternate Road Surface- a resident stated that he has re-
ceived information regarding an environmentally friendly altemative to as-
phalt paving and provided the board as well as present members of
SIRWCD with the information to learn more about this product and its feasi-
bility for our neighborhood. Kevin Baker announced that he will be a candi-
date for the SIRWCD Board of Directors. No additional new business was
addressed. Chris requested a motion to adjourn the regular meeting so we
could continue with the annual meeting. Motion was seconded. Meeting
ended at 8:49 p.m. Sherni R. Murray, Secretary

Annual Meeting
May 19t

Annual meeting was called to order at 8:49 p.m., Chris Reinhardt,
President, called the meeting to order. Board officers Chris
Reinhardt, President Kevin Baker, 1st Vice-President, Lynn Horne,
Treasurer and, Sheri Murray, Secretary were present. This meeting
was to elect new officers to the Donald Ross Landowner's Associa-
tion. Chris reported that at this time the Following positions were up
for election: President, 2r Vice President and Treasurer as these
positions have completed their term. Chris Reinhardt was nominated
for president, this was opened to residents for other nominations,
with no other candidates nominated, and a resident seconded the
nomination. With that the elections for President were closed and
residents gave a show of support for Chris Reinhardt and she was
re-elected President. Sheri Murray was nominated for 2 Vice Presi-
dent and a resident seconded the nomination. Chris opened up the
floor for any other nominations, with no other candidates nominated.
Elections for 2n Vice President were closed and residents gave
a show of support for Sheri and she was elected 2nd Vice President.
Which opened up the spot for Secretary? The Secretary posi-
tion was opened to residents for nominations, with no candidates
nominated, Sheri Murray agreed to continue as Secretary and main-
tain both the 2 Vice President and Secretary positions until a candi-
date is appointed for Secretary and then she will step down as Sec-
retary and maintain just the 2nd Vice President position. The Treas-
urer position was opened to residents for nominations, with no candi-
dates nominated, Lynn Horne agreed to stay on as Treasurer until a
candidate is appointed to take her place. Chris requested a motion
to adjourn the meeting, motion was seconded. Meeting ended at
8:59 p.m. Sheni R. Murnay, Secretary




Future and current fundraising activities for the
Twisty Pines Playground Foundation and your
Community Park

We will have many opportunities to meet and mingle with
neighbors to support this community park and playground. Here
are a few fundraisers we have planned over the next few months.

Shopping Bags: We are selling large reusable shopping bags with the
Twisty Pines Playground logo on the front. These bags are great for
taking to the grocery store as well as the beach. You can purchase
these bags form Sheri Murray for $10 at 561-601-1647 to show your
support for the playground.

July 18: Around the World Celebration, see ad in newsletter for informa-
tion

5k Run: We are working on a plan to have a race through the neighbor-
hood, keep checking your newsletter and emails for more information.
Online shoppers: Link to www.giveness.com/twistypines or
www.shoptoearn.net/twistypines before you make purchases at your
favorite stores. A portion of each sale will go to the playground!
Business Owners: Remember to check the playground website to find
out how to sponsor a playground component or a section of the park so
your name can be seen at our community park for many years to come.
Personalized Fence Pickets: Routed with your name or message,
these pickets will surround the playground. Individual or family pickets
$30 each. Business or corporate pickets $50 each. Check the website
for order form.

Personalized Bricks: Laser engraved with your name, message, stock
clip art, or company logo. These bricks will pave the entryway to the
playground. Check the website for prices and available sizes and order
form.

Aluminum Can Drive: Barry Benjamin has kindly agreed to take our
aluminum to a recycling center. This aluminum will be sold, and all of the
money will be donated to the park & playground. To make this project
work, we need the help of the community. Drop off locations are:
Debbie's: 16432 77th Trail N. PLACE CANS IN BAGS AND LEAVE
BESIDE GARAGE fgavin0829@bellsouth.net

Chris* 15610 73rd Terr. N PLACE CANS IN BAGS AND LEAVE ON
THE SOUTH CORNER OUTSIDE OF THE
FENCE reinharm@bellsouth.net

Barry's: 14731 67th Trail North PLACE CANS IN BAGS AND LEAVE IN
THE BLUE RECYCLE CONTAINER BESIDE THE GARAGE
DOOR barryjbenjamin@yahco.com

Duane’s: 15087 80th Dr. N. house is on the Comer of 150th and 80th.
PLACE CANS IN BAGS AND DROP OVER THE FENCE ON RIGHT
SIDE OF DRIVEWAY dlongphoto@aol.com

Adopt a Tree: This is a NEW Fundraiser we will have the beautiful tree
that Emily Webster made at each fundraiser and residents can purchase
leaves to show their donation of a new tree for the park. Your donation
of $150 will help plant one tree in the park and a plaque will be placed in
front of your tree for many years to come. We are required by the
County to plant numerous Native Canopy trees on the property and your
donation will help us do that.

Recycle can drive: please check the list of drop off sites to help recycle
your aluminum cans and make money for the park

For info on any of the fundraisers or if you have ideas to share,
please contact Sheri Murray at 561-601-1647

y For a Free Estimate

Family Owned Since 1984

561-744-7540
Ask for Jen

#CFC019104
LP#4754

ol
Dlumlens

Our Owner is a resident of
PBCE and understands your
questions and concerns

Summertime Gatherings for
PBCE 12, 13 or 14 Year Old Boys

My name is Lynn Horne and we are residents of
PBCE. | have been the Treasurer of the PBCE As-
sociation for the past 2 years. We have a 13 year
son and are looking for boys around the age of 12,
13 or 14 who would be interested in meeting one
another and enjoying occasional summer activities
together. Activites could include an airsoft game on
our property or down at Hot Shots, or swimming,
biking, beach, or once we get to know one another,
even driving to Quiet Waters Park/Ski Rixen for wa-
ter skiing and wakeboarding at the parks facilities.
Once | receive interested people, Moms and kids
will get together to meet first, then we can exchange
information and plan activities amongst one an-
other. If you are a resident of PBCE and you and
your 12,13 or 14 year old boys are interested in
summer activities please email me at:
GlynnRidge@comcast.net (In the subject line put
Summer Activities and Your child's name and age)

LYNN HORNE 83rd Way North, Palm Beach Gardens
Cell: 252-4336




Remodehng e Additions e Repalrs
New Construction e Driveways
Wind Mitigation mspectsons

PamzlyOwned and Operated Business Servmg |

Palm Beach and Martin Counties Since 1972
Palm Beach Country Estates Resident

WOODLAND ENTERPRISES, INC.

561-575-7565 “or  561-262-6716
www.woodland-enterprises.com  CGC1507568

Excavating Grading

DISORBO’S BOBCAT SERVICE INC.
561-744-5036

15135 86 Way N., Palm Beach Gardens FL 33418

DBSinc@comcast.net

Land Clearing Culvert Pipes Installed  Hauling

Interested in saving money on your
HOME OWNERS INSURANCE POLICY?

I can provide you with a certified
windstorim survey.

Call Chris Janero for more information.
Janero Construction & Services, Inc.
561-427-6113 or 561-743-3747
License: CGC028614

Treetles Law, P.A4,

Yvette M. Trelles
Attorney at Law
Specializing in Personal Injury Law Matters
809 North Dixie Highway, Second Floor
West Palm Beach, FL 33401
Telephone: 561-833-0{24/Facsimile: 561-833-0239

ytrelles@trelleslaw.com . \

Espariol: 561-833-7051

Garbage Collection information

Residential Garbage Collection (2 times per
week, Tue. & Fri.) -

Your garbage is collected manually, by hand, they do
not use a clam truck and you must follow
the 50/50 rule. Garbage must be containerized in
standard 32-50 gallon cans or sealed plastic bags.
Containers and contents can weigh no more than 50 pounds. Any container
exceeding the 50 gallon capacity limit will not be serviced. All garbage
must be placed in front of your home, not on canal easements or vacant
lots, and within 6 feet of the edge of the traveled portion of the roadway.
Garbage must not be stacked over water or gas meters, under low hanging
branches or utility wires or within 4 feet of mail boxes or fire hydrants.
Residential Yard Waste (Vegetation) (1 time per week, Tuesday)
- Yard waste includes debris from routine residential yard mainte-
nance only. It does not include debris generated from land clearing or tree
removal. All vegetation must be kept separate from other debris and be dirt
and sand free. Yard waste is collected manually by a different truck than the
garbage and is limited to 6 cubic yards (cy) per week (the equivalent of 3
standard refrigerators). All yard waste, with the exception of tree branches
and palm fronds, must be containerized in standard 32-50 gallon cans or
sealed plastic bags. Containers and contents can not weigh more than 50
pounds. Branches must be 6 feet or less in length and 50 pounds or less in
weight.

Trash/Bulk Items (2 times per week) Bulk Items- Discarded furniture
and appliances as well as other household items including toilets, bathtubs,
water softeners, and similar household goods that will not fit into a standard
garbage can is collected twice per week and may be placed curbside with
the regular household garbage.

For safety reasons: Please remove or seal doors on refrigerators, freez-
ers, washers and dryers before placing outside for collection so that children
can not crawl inside and become trapped. All mirrors, glass doors, glass
table tops, pane glass windows, etc. must be broken up and containerized in
solid containers (no plastic bags). Container and contents must weigh less
than 50 pounds. Up to 2 tires, off the rim, are collected curbside per year.
Place them at the curb with your regular household garbage on either gar-
bage collection day. Do not mix bulk items or tires with vegetation.
Construction Debris - Debris from minor home repairs such as replac-
ing a rotted piece of trim or a broken tile. Construction debris is limited fo 2
cubic yards per collection day (equal to a standard size refrigerator) and
must follow the 50/50 rule. Debris must be containerized in standard 32-50
gallon cans or sealed plastic bags. Containers and contents can weigh no
more than 50 pounds. Carpeting must be cut to 4 foot lengths, rolled up and
weigh less than 50 pounds.

With the exception of carpeting, any construction debris from
minor home repairs that is placed upon the ground and not
containerized will not be collected.

Never Collected Curbside - Major construction, demolition and
remodeling debris - are never collected curbside. Debris includes but is
not limited to roofing shingles, fencing, sheds, concrete blocks, bricks, as-
phalt, etc.

Automotive debris of any kind - is never collected curbside. Debris
includes but is not limited to car parts, boat parts,, watercraft, golf carts,
motorcycles, lawn equipment, etc. as well as combustion engines.

Land clearing - is never collected curbside and includes but is not limited
to stumps, dirt, root balls, whole trees, etc.

Household hazardous wastes - are never collected curbside. This
includes but is not limited to used motor oil, rechargeable or auto batteries,
propane tanks, fluorescent light bulbs, oil based paint and pesticides.

Your waste hauler is not required to collect any debris that does not meet
the above guide-lines. If you have a problem with your collection, call
Customer Service 561-697-2700.




KITCHEN & BATH+

CABINETS,
COUNTERTOFS:

Granite,
Solid Surface (CORIAN®),
Quartz Stones (ZODIAQ®)

GWLESPIE PLUMB,,

WATER SERVICES
CONNECT TO CITY WATER
WATER HEATERS, FAUCETS, DISPOSALS

LET OUR PROFESSIONAL STAFF CUSTOM DESIGN YOUR
NEXT AUDIO, VIDEO OR CAR STEREO SYSTEM FOR YOU.

SALES AND SERVICE

HOME AUDIO AND VIDEO EQUIPMENT
CAR AUDIO AND VIDEO SYSTEMS
CAR ALARMS

WE ARE NOW OFFERING A 25% DISCOUNT ON ALL
HOME, CAR, AND BOAT INSTALLATION LABOR
THROUGH THE MONTHS OF JUNE AND JULY TO ALL
PALM BEACH COUNTRY ESTATE RESIDENCE.

361-691-4434

SERVING PALM BEACH AND MARTIN COUNTY
SINCE 1972

PALM BEACH COUNTRY ESTATES RESIDENCE FOR
OVER 25 YEARS

LICENSE #: U-15948 STATECERTIFIED  LICENSED AND INSURED
3579 NORTHLAKE BLVD.
LAKE PARK, FLORIDA 33403

361-691-4434

CU‘-TUK‘?D MARBLL: PAIM BEACH COUNTRY ESTATES
Grout freevSalrrll;tvie?;’Tx; & Panels, IIESIIIEN'I' - 24 YEARS
Whirlpool Tubs, Ogee Window Sills.
' Made per your color selections
MADE IN THE U.SA LICENSE #: CFC037081
BUY DIRECT VISIT OUR SHOWROOM LICENSED AND INSURED
Classic Cultured Marble Inc. 848-4635 STATE “mmmn
Classic Cabinets Inc. 842-5733
8300, Currency Drive. West Palm Beach. Fl. 33404
www.kitchenandbathusa.net 561-339-6135 561-339-9269
WORLD OF SOUND, INC. P& Fungu S
e )

i
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Cleaned Once

/ Guaranteed To Keep
Your Roof Clean

v Contains No Chlorine
No High Pressure .

v A Clean Roof Saves Money
By Lowering Your A/C Costs

v ROOF LIFE Builds A “Shield OF Protection”
That Strengthens Your Shingles

Professional Service At Affordable Prices Since 1990
Authorized ROOF LIFE Dealer - Appel Painting Co., Inc.

748-7799

Licensed # U-15901 o Bonded © Insured
Member Better Business Bureau @ Chamber of Commerce




Announcement of Candidacy for SIRWCD Board

Kevin Baker
Dear Neighbors,

For the past decade, it has been my pleasure to serve on the board of the Palm Beach Country Es-
tates Landowners Association, first as your Treasurer and currently as your 1** Vice President. While
that service will continue, | am excited to announce my candidacy for the Board of Directors of the
South Indian River Water Control District. If elected, my plan is to scrutinize district expenses to
keep your tax assessments as low as possible.

In my professional career, | work as a senior financial analyst for TheStreet.com Ratings, formerly
Weiss Ratings, covering the topics of stocks, mutual funds, and banking. The lessons learned from
earning a B.S. degree in Management from Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute in 1992 and an M.B.A.
with a finance specialization from Nova Southeastern University in 1997 will come in handy when
constraining how your hard-earned tax dollars are spent.

On Saturday May 30", we broke ground on our community park. Our generous donations of time,
sweat, and money have made dramatic progress in clearing land and planting trees. My pledge to
the kids of Palm Beach Country Estates is that our fundraising drive will continue until they are flying
high on the swing sets. Please join me at one of our upcoming fundraisers and adopt a tree. If
elected, | will be in a position to make sure the park is properly maintained by SIRWCD.

Please help me continue my goal of public service as a Supervisor of the South Indian River Water
Control District. When you receive your ballot in the mail, please vote, Kevin Baker for SIRWCD
Board.

Thank You,

Kevin
Paid Advertisement by Kevin Baker for SIRWCD Board

Please Help!
We are getting closer everyday to making this park a reality
We just received final approval from the county to change our zoning and the land will be deeded to
SIRWCD by October of 2009
What can you do?
DONATE MONEY: If each of the 1500 families in this community gave $50, we would earn $75,000 towards our goal. Every small donation helps
us reach our goal.
DONATE MATERIALS: For every nut & bolt for the playground, or tree or shrub for the park that is donated, that is one less item we will have to
purchase.
ADOPT A TREE: We need to have a large number of native canopy trees planted at the park site per County requirements. To help us do this you
can donate $150 or more towards a tree. For that donation your name will be placed on a plaque in front of a tree that you made possible for oth-
ers to see for many years to come.
VOLUNTEER TIME: We need people to help out with fundraisers and writing grant proposals. Please contact Sheri Murray if you are interested in
helping with any future fundraisers
This park and playground will benefit all residents of Palm Beach Country Estates. For parents with children, this playground and park will be in-
valuable. It will be a meeting place for parents as well as children. It will be a special place for birthday parties and play dates. For residents with-
out children, the park will be a place to gather with neighbors and spend quality time. The park and playground will instill pride in our community
and make PBCE more than just a place you drive out of each moming and into each evening. Building this playground is our opportunity to create
and complete the first step in our community park that will be beneficial to all residents. With your help, we will have one of the best playgrounds in
Northern Palm Beach County. But, we need your help now!

Remember that Twisty Pines Playground is a non-profit 501(C)3, which means that donations to the playground are tax-deductible.
Please makes checks available to our non-profit's account: Twisty Pines Playground Foundation Mail to:
“Twisty Pines Playground Foundation, C/O Donald Ross Landowners Association, P.O. Box 30638, Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33420*




Newsletter Advertisements

Does your business need more visibility in this
neighborhood?

Ask your neighbors how many times they have
found a service in our newsletter.

If you are interested in making your business grow
in PBCE consider placing an ad in our newsletter.

Currently the cost of a:
Y4 page ad is $90 per newsletter
business card ad is $50 per newsletter

To place an ad we require that you pay for your adver-
tisement in advance. If you would like to place an ad
please mail your ad and payment and any directions to:

Donald Ross Landowners’ Association
PO BOX 30638, Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33420
Contact Sheri Murray for more information at 561-601-1647.

Elections for Board Officers

At the annual meeting of the Donald Ross Landowner’s As-
sociation the following positions for the board were up for
election: President, 2nd Vice President, and Treasurer.

At this meeting Chris Reinhardt was re-elected as Presi-
dent. Sheri Murray was elected 2" Vice President and there
were no nominations for Treasurer at the time of the meet-
ing. At this time we are currently looking for someone to fil
the position of Secretary, due to Sheri Murray moving into
the position of 2nd Vice President. Sheri will remain Secre-
tary as well as 2" VP until some steps forward to take that
position. We are also looking for someone to take the posi-
tion of Treasurer and until that point Lynn Horne has agreed
to stay on in the interim. If you are interested in any of these
positions please contact Chris Reinhardt at 561-762-1281.

Attendance is low at
Landowner’s meetings

The board of the Donald Ross Landowners’ Association
would like to remind residents that although the association is
voluntary we still need resident support to make it work. Over
the past few years we have had some residents who come
out faithfully to learn about things happening in the neighbor-
hood, yet attendance is still low.

This association over the years has been successful in mak-
ing the voices of our neighbors heard on many important is-
sues such as cell towers, roads and the turnpike sound wall
just to name a few.

We would also like for these meetings to be a chance to meet
new neighbors and learn more about how we can all help
each other as a community.

We understand that residents are busy and often are unable
to attend the meetings due to time constraints and other com-
mitments. We would like to ask residents to submit their sug-
gestions and ideas of how to increase attendance of meet-
ings. We have been continually working on bringing in guest
speakers to address concemns of the neighborhood.

If you would like to see a specific issue be addressed at
meetings please submit all requests to our website
www.mypbce.org or contact Sheri Murray at 561-601-1647.

Road Paving Questions Answered

Here are the Frequently Asked Questions: Regarding District Road Im-
provements as posted on the SIRWCD website as of June 24, 2009. If
you have any further questions on how to have your road paved please
contact the South Indian River Water Control District at 561-747-0550

(Q): What are the District plans for additional road paving?

(A): There is no District initiative for additional paving. Roadway
improvements are limited to those initiated by landowners.

(Q): How do landowners initiate road improvements?

(A): The first step is a petition. If 25% of the affected landowners
request that their road(s) be considered for upgrade, the District
may initiate an Engineering Road Improvement Study.

(Q): What does the Engineering Study consider?

(A): Many things are evaluated in an Engineering Road Improve-
ment Study. The conditions of the current dirt road, the traffic situa-
tion, structural considerations of the roadway base, drainage con-
siderations, cost, impact on the community, and many other issues
may be considered in the study.

(Q): How is the Engineering Road Improvement Study used?
(A): The study creates an Engineering Plan that defines the pro-

ject. It will define the specific road (or roads) recommended for
paving and it will define the benefited area (those landowners that
will benefit from the improvements). The plan also defines the tech-
nical details of the proposed project such as base and sub-base
requirements, road surface material specification, roadway eleva-
tion, and so forth. And, most importantly, the plan will define the
cost.

(Q): Then what happens with the Engineering Plan?

(A): If the Board of Supervisors accepts the Engineer’s Plan, it can
be put to the landowners for a vote in the form of a referendum. If
the referendum passes, then the District may construct the im-
provements as defined in the plan and levy a special assessment
against the benefited landowners.

(Q): Can the cost of these improvements be financed?

(A): Yes, and the cost per parcel per year would be presented in

the referendum.




EXCLUSIVELY REPRESENTING

P-ALM ¥ BE-A-C-H

Count Estates

627-1118

6731 Donald Ross Rd.

BERMAN REALTY Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418

INC.

When you are ready to buy or sell, call the
agency that specializes in the north county.

FULL SERVICE LISTINGS STILL AT

47Z COMMISSION.

BUYERS: ASK ABOUT OUR FREE JOHN DEERE LAWN TRACTOR AT CLOSING!

561-626-4978

To see all PBCE MLS listings,
go to our website:

. Www.sandhillrealty.com

Michael Danchuk ~ 3125.01dDixie Hwy.  Nicole Campbell
REALTOR® Suite 201 LICENSED BROKER-OWNER
CELL561-339-3485 Jupiter, FL 33458 CcELL561-339-0469

**Annual Land Owners Meeting**
July 21, 2009 at 7:30 PM at Living Oaks Ministries Church on 64™ Drive

9p61 "ON Nwied
T4 ‘yoeag wied 1sem
aivd 39VLSOd 's'n
TIVIN SSY10-LSHId
a3140S3dd

0Zree 14 ‘suspies yoeag wied
8€90¢€ Xog Od
*'00SSY ‘SIaUMQ pueT] ssoy pleuog




